
 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY                                                                       NEWSLETTER   2018  
Dear Member,

The well maintained greens in town posed on a major challenge to the golfers in this year’s Club 
Championships as players battled with their clubs to become the champion of champions .June is 
promising to be one of the most coldest winters ever, but we are here to keep your course at first rate 
condition and always the best for any golfer, with the upcoming Chapman Annual Fundraising Golf Day, 
the greens are set and good to go. 

 

Join us this month for the Annual Fundraising as we have grand prizes to be won for only $3 a 
raffle ticket. 



Sponsor one Wednesday or Saturday club competition day for only $250.00 worth of prizes. We 
are open every day of the month and our services range from practice range facilities, business 
lunch, corporate functions, family gatherings plus any event you may want us to host for you. 

SPONSORSHIP 
 
WEDNESDAY CLUB COMPETITION 
 

 
SATURDAY CLUB COMPETITION 

DATE SPONSOR DATE SPONSOR 
06 June  Please sponsor this day 02  June  CBZ Holdings 
13 June Please sponsor this day 09  June Please sponsor this day

  
20 June Please sponsor this day 16  June  Please sponsor this day 
27June   Please sponsor this day 23   June  Please sponsor this day 
  30  JUNE CHAPMAN 

FUNDRAISING GOLF 
DAY 

 

New Developments,  
The Club has managed to acquire a new tractor which will be used to cut fairways and around the 
greens. We would like to thank all members that continue supporting the Club and paying their 
subscriptions. 

 
 



Captain’s Note  

We successfully ran our Club Championships and congratulations to Tafara Mpofu, our 2018 Club 
Champ.  A big thank you to all the players for participating, we had 158 playing the full two days. 
Management, staff and the different committees worked hard to ensure the competition ran smoothly, 
thank you. All the winners will be recognised at the Annual Prize Giving and Awards night to be held in 
November this year. Please diarise.  

In the spirit of the integrity of the game, may I remind every player that it is important to post your 
score after each round you play, other than the Club Competitions which are handled by Golf 
Administration. It is recommended every player post their adjusted scores immediately following their 
round, or penalties may be applied.  

All our combined efforts to maintain our course in the finest condition possible are bearing fruit. Sadly, 
there are some players who are being found in breach by littering, by not smoothening out bunkers, by 
not repairing divots and pitch marks. The picture below of an unattended bunker was taken during a 
Wednesday Club competition at hole number eight. A classic example of unacceptable golfing 
behaviour.  

 

Please feel free to forward your comments, complaints, suggestions, and together we can make the 
Chapman golfing experience even more exhilarating and memorable.  

Proudly Chapman  

Justice Udzembwe 
Club Captain  



Welcome to the members who joined us this month and let us make them feel at home  
 

Wadzanai Tsanga Proud Katsamba Kennedy Ntini 
MguniVutelaniTelani KebbyNtini TavanasheMangaliso 
Tawuya Mutangadura  Nyasha Kwenda Tungamirai B Mashungu 
Tinashe Irvin Chisale   

 

 INTERNAL RESULTS 

MAY 2018 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 

The 2018 Club Championships were most exciting and thrilling for all the golfers .The 
Championships for the Men were held from the 05th-06th of May. The two days started at early 
hours and we would like to thank the ladies for assisting us at the tee boxes. Congratulations to 
Tafara Mpofu who won the 2018 Men’s Club Championships. 

 
               Winner: Tafara Mpofu                                        Runner Up: Mr Kembo Kamupira 

 
The Ladies Club Championships were held from the 12th – 13th of the same month and the ladies 
will agree with me that it was a great day for them. An amazing performance from Margret 
Nyamukondiwa and Danielle Bekker who played their hearts out during their play off but 
eventually Margret proved to be a better golfer than Danielle. Congratulations Margret, our 
junior golfers are really doing well .These kids are really a delight to watch on the field. 
 

EXTERNAL RESULTS May 2018 Games 

A League Chapman won 6/0 against, Sherwood   
B League            Chapman won 6/0 against, B/Brooke  
 
Well done to our teams, keep on raising the Chapman Flag higher & higher. Well played guys !!!  
 



Next Fixtures              June Games 
 
A League                         Chapman vs Royal @ Police 
B League                         Chapman vs Warren @ C/Club 
 
All games will be played on the 29th of April 2018 
 
Please Note; If you wish  to represent the Club in the ‘A’ and ‘B’ Leagues games contact the following 
League Captains: E Chakanyuka, edchak@hotmail.com    &Chips De Oliveira, chips@alpha.co.zw 
 

 
 
MONTHLY MEDAL SPONSORED BY CBZ BANK  
 
Our CBZ Sponsored Monthly Medal Competitions will this year be played according to 
handicap order, members are urged to enter their names at Golf Admin if they wish to play. 
There will be a booking sheet at Golf Admin Notice Board or Call Golf Admin for assistance. 

The draw will be done on Thursday prior to the Saturday Competition. No Entries will be 
entertained after the draw. 

Championship Division 0-6 h/caps   
Runner Up:  Greg Scott h/c 5 nett 73 
Winner:  Martin Masvimbo  h/c 5 nett 73 c/out 
 
Division B 7-12 h/caps 
Runner Up:  Isaah Mukudu h/c 11 nett 71 
Winner  :            Jason Muller   h/c 7 nett 70  
 
 
Division C 13-18 h/caps 
Runner Up:        Gift Sibanda h/c 15 nett 71 
Winner:   Abel Toronga h/c 14 nett 79 
 
Division D 19-24 h/caps 
Runner Up:   Godfrey Kaitano  h/c 24 nett 72 
Winner:               Onias Sawadya  h/c 19 nett 71 
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 
 
 
 We have advertising opportunities on offer for corporate organisations on the scoreboards, tee box 

and billboards on the course and in and around the club house. For more information kindly contact 
thereception@chapmangolf.co.zw or marketing@chapmangolf.co.zw . 



 Corporate organisations are invited to advertise on our website. $150.00 per year or $30.00 
per month. Visit our website on www.chapmangolf.co.zw to view your handicaps, 
forthcoming events, recent results and much more information about your club. 

 Members are reminded to handle club property with care i.e. changing rooms’ equipment, towels, 
showers, sauna and any other club property that you make use of. 

 Players are urged to look after their valuables when they are at the Club, 
 

 They must not leave their car windows and doors open, please close and lock them. 
 They must lock away their valuables e.g. jewellery, cash, cell phones etc and not to leave in 

their bags in the changing rooms. 
 They must check for all their Golf Clubs with their caddies after playing and before leaving 

the club.  
 Please note lockers are Club property for rental at $40.00 per annum or $2 per day  
 We have cell phone numbers 078 4014414 for accounts office and for the reception 0718 194 081 

for members incoming calls only. 
 Let us keep our Club House and Golf Course environments clean by placing litter in the bins that 

are provided on the course and around the Club house.  
 

 
On a sad note 
Our functions coordinator Grace Rukure was involved in a car accident on the 20th of May and passed on. 
On behalf of Chapman staff and the board of management we send our deepest condolences to her family 
and friends. 
MAY HER DEAR SOUL REST IN PEACE. 
 
. Compiled by:  
 

TABETH ZVIDZWA  
SALES AND MARKETING 


